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Arlene McClelland

From: Mona Lemoine [mona@cascadiagbc.org]
Sent:  Wednesday, May 28, 2008 8:45 PM

To: Sandi Horning
Cc: Jan Johnston; Allison Flack; Stephen Fleming; Arlene McClelland; Ron Mattiussi: Woolliams
Jessica

Subject: Re: Cascadia Sustainability Coordinator

Hello Sandi,

Thank you for your message - it was also great chatting with you on the phone as it helped clarify your
feedback as well as the City of Kelowna's expectations.

I ' would like to take this opportunity to highlight that our Thompson Okanagan Branch Steering
Committee members are still meeting with some of the municipalities to have them sign on to the
Memorandum of Understanding. Unfortunately, what we are running into is that all are interested but
many have provided the caveat that they will sign on only if so-and-so signs on - in many cases they are
looking to the City of Kelowna to be the leaders on this matter which has us literally running around in
circles! We would love an opportunity to solve this. Perhaps we could host an event / opportunity in
your area much like the event that started it all in the spring of last year when we welcomed the
Thompson Okanagan branch to the Cascadia family! They are a spirited branch and continue to do great
work in your region.

I have copied my co-director, Jessica Woolliams, on this message as well - she was key in coordinating
the event and initial proposal last year. I look forward to following up with you!

Sincerely, Mona

Mona Lemoine | LEED Canada AP
British Columbia Co-Director
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Before you punt think about the ENVIRONMENT

6/5/2008
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Regular Meeting — A.M. March 10, 2008

A Regular Meeting of the Municipal Council of the City of Kelowna was held in Meeting
Room No. 3, 1435 Water Street, Kelowna, B.C., on Monday, March 10" 2008.

Council members in attendance: Mayor Sharon Shepherd, Councillors Barrie Clark,
Colin Day, Brian Given, Robert Hobson*, Norm Letnick and Michele Rule*.

Council members absent: Councillors Andre Blanleil and Carol Gran.

Staff members in attendance were: City Manager, Ron Mattiussi: City Clerk, Allison
Flack; Director of Works & Utilities/Interim Director of Corporate Services, John Vos*;
Director of Financial Services/Interim Director of Planning & Development Services, Paul
Macklem*; Director of Recreation, Parks & Cultural Services, David Graham*; Manager
of Community Development & Real Estate, Doug Gilchrist*; Property Officer Specialist,
John Grant*; Manager, Policy, Research & Strategic Planning, Signe Bagh*:
Transportation Manager, Ron Westlake*; Parks Manager, Joe Creron*: and Community
Planning Manager, Theresa Eichler*: and Council Recording Secretary, Sandi Horning.

Guests: Co-Chair T/O Branch of Cascadia, Dave Walker*; Executive Member T/O
Branch of Cascadia, Andrew Gaucher*; and Co-Chair To Branch of Cascadia,
Emmanuel Lavoie*.

(* denotes partial attendance)

1. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Shepherd called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.
2. Councillor Letnick was requested to check the minutes of the meeting.
4 REPORTS

3.1 Thompson/Okanagan Branch of Cascadia re: Presentation of Cascadia
Memorandum of Understanding

Guest, Emmanuel Lavoie:

- Provided background regarding Cascadia Region Green Building Council.

- Cascadia was founded in 1999 as a non-profit organization and is the first and only
transborder chapter.

- The Cascadia rating system goes beyond the "LEED" green rating system and is
considered a Living Building Rating System.

- Cascadia is hoping to have the position funded by both private and public funding.

- The City of Kamloops has declined to enter into the Memorandum of Understanding.

Guest, Andrew Gaucher:

- Described the four pillars of sustainability.

- Feels this position would assist with the next OCP review and downtown
redevelopment initative.

Guest, Dave Walker:
- Due to the Okanagan's population growth, this position would greatly assist Kelowna
in encouraging sustainable development.

Council:

- As the City of Kelowna is currently going through a corporate reorganization, it might
be better to hold off any commitments of this kind until such time as the
reorganization has occurred.
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Councillor Hobson joined the meeting at 9:24 a.m.

City Manager:

- Similar to Kamloops, Kelowna may already have staff in place to deal with a position
like this; this will be better determined once the corparate reorganization has been
implemented.

Councillor Rule joined the meeting at 9:31 a.m.

Council:

- The Regional Governance Steering Committee is still looking at valley-wide
initiatives and it is possible there may be a position similar to this one through the
Regional District (or this is something that could/should be looked at as a regional
service).

A motion by Councillor Letnick to endorse the Cascadia Memorandum of Understanding
subject to the inclusion of the District of Lake Country, the City of Kamloops and the
District of Westside was lost for lack of a seconder.

Moved by Councillor Hobson/Seconded by Councillor Letnick

R213/08/03/10 THAT Council endorse the Cascadia Memorandum of
Understanding in principle, subject to:

o Confirmation that the listed local governments have agreed to sign onto
the Memorandum of Understanding, together with the District of
Westside;

e Confirmation that the support of the Real Estate Foundation has been
requested;

 the City of Kelowna having input with respect to the Terms of Reference
for the proposed position; and

e approval of the funding by the City of Kelowna at is final budget
deliberations.

Carried
Councillors Clark and Given — Opposed.
Dave Walker, Andrew Gaucher and Emmanuel Lavoie left the meeting at 9:57 a.m.

3.2 Mayor Shepherd, re: Reguest of National Railway Historical Society

Moved by Councillor Day/Seconded by Councillor Letnick

R214/08/03/10 THAT the Mayor be authorized to forward a letter to The
Honourable Stan Hagen, Minisfer of Tourism, Sports & the Arts, and to The
Honourable Mike deJong, Minister of Aboriginal Affairs, requesting their support
for the BC150 Museum and First Nations Cultural Train to come to Kelowna.

Carried



